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MINUTES OF THE NORTHERN  
JOINT REGIONAL PLANNING PANEL MEETING  

HELD AT TWEED SHIRE COUNCIL 
ON MONDAY, 17 OCTOBER 2011 AT 5.00PM 

 
 
PRESENT: 

Garry West Chair 
John Griffin Panel Member 
Steven Grimes Panel Member 

 
IN ATTENDANCE 
 

Rowena Michel Co-ordinator Development Assessment, Tweed Shire 
Council 

Vince Connell Director, Planning and Regulation, Tweed Shire Council 
Lindsay McGavin Manager, Development Assessment, Tweed Shire 

Council 
Danny Rose Infrastructure Engineer, Tweed Shire Council 
Janet Twohill Administration Assistant, Planning and Regulation, 

Tweed Shire Council 
 
APOLOGY: Pamela Westing and Ned Wales 
 
1. The meeting commenced at 5.14pm 
 
2. Declarations of Interest - 
 
 Nil 
 
3. Business Items 
 

ITEM 1 - 2011NTH018 – Tweed Shire Council - DA11/0257 - Demolish existing 
Police Station and construct new two storey Police Station - Lot 701 DP 
1002309 at Pearl Street KINGSCLIFF   

 
4. Public Submission - 
 

Ian Spiers Addressed the panel against the item 
Garry Matthews Addressed the panel against the item 
Ken Humphry Addressed the panel against the item 
Carolyne Byrne Addressed the panel against the item 
Dennis Eyre Addressed the panel against the item 
Lois Humphry Addressed the panel against the item 
Alan McIntosh Addressed the panel against the item 
Sonja Vogeler Addressed the panel on behalf of the applicant 
Richard Jones Addressed the panel on behalf of the applicant 
Superintendant Stuart Wilkins Addressed the panel on behalf of the applicant 
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5. Business Item Recommendations 
 

ITEM 1 - 2011NTH018 – Tweed Shire Council - DA11/0257 - Demolish existing 
Police Station and construct new two storey Police Station - Lot 701 DP 
1002309 at Pearl Street KINGSCLIFF   

 
Moved:  Mr Garry West 
Second:  Dr John Griffin 
 
All were in favour and therefore the motion was carried. 
 
That Development Application DA11/0257 to Demolish Existing Police Station and 
Construction New Two Storey Police Station at Lot 701 DP 1002309 Pearl Street Kingscliff 
be approved in principle subject to: 
 
1. Council and the applicant holding further negotiations to seek agreement and both 

parties reporting back to the Panel. 
 
2. In reaching this position the Panel is mindful of the fact that the Police Force is an 

important community service, that it must be accommodated somewhere, and 
wherever it is located it will have some local impact. 

 
The meeting concluded at 6.54pm 
 
 
Endorsed by 
 
Garry West 
Chair, Northern 
Joint Regional Planning Panel 
19 October 2011 


